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ACTION ITEMS 
1. Minutes of September 5, 2018  
 MSC:  Kimbrough/Yahdi to approve minutes of September 5, 2018 as submitted. 

After the approval of the minutes, Lisa Storm asked whether the College Re-Design 
Organizational Structure would go to the Academic Senate.  Dr. Lofman responded, 
yes.  
 

2. College Re-Design Organizational Structure   
MSC:  Kimbrough/Glazier to approve the College Re-Design Organizational Structure. 
 
Dr. Lofman referred the Council to the organizational structure pointing out two major 
revisions: 1) referring academic and professional matters (ten plus one) to the 
Academic Senate, and 2) Assembly Committee will meet once/month, rather than 
twice/month. 
 
A discussion ensued about how the composition of teams align with Guided Pathways 
and strategic planning and that the connection was explained to participants at the 
September 12, 2018 retreat.  In addition, there was discussion about the engagement 



3. Budget for Fiscal Year 2018-19  
Vice President Benjamin Figueroa delivered the final budget for fiscal year 2018-19.  
He reported that the operating budget is balanced and that reserves were not 
required to balance the budget.  The reserve balance is 2% above BP6200 required 
level of 20% of annual expenditures.  It is projected all district funds will have a 
positive balance at the end of the fiscal year.  All identified requirements are funded, 
including previously funded salary increases and increases in benefits and he reported 
that salary and benefits account for 83% of the total requirements, a 2% reduction 
from last fiscal year.  Additionally, VP Figueroa provided an overview of the new 
funding formula calculations, allocations, and stability provision for fiscal years 2018-
19, 2019-20, and 2020-21.  He shared the CalPERs and CalSTRsS proposed employer 
rates through 2024-25, and stated that the final budget includes six new faculty and 
one management position.  Dr. Lewallen noted that the college now has a fulltime 
faculty in every academic program; the Council applauded.  In closing, VP Figueora 
stated that he plans to bring a budget update to the Council when adjustments are 
made.  The budget presentation is available online.   
 

4. Program Planning & Assessment Reports 2013-18  
Dr. Lofman reported on the completion rates for program planning and assessments 
reports q

0 for fiscal years 2018 

 

/sites/default/files/u90/2018-19_budget_for_adoption_presentation.pdf
http://www.hartnell.edu/research-studies
/sites/default/files/u90/swot_analysis_presentation.pdf



